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For Hard Water •   Rusty Water •   Drinking Water Needs Call

DEWEESE  SOFT WATER  &  APPLIANCE  SALES
231 N. Wayne, Warren -- 375-3828

1-800-356-4440
Salt Delivery & Free Water Test Appliance Service and Maytag Sales & Service

For Encouraging - Uplifting Radio Programming Tune to 88.3 FM or 90.3 FM

NEW REFORMATION AT UMMH
The New Reformation Band will be performing Thursday, June 23
at 2 p.m. in the Applegate Chapel of the United Methodist Memo-
rial Home.  This is another program in the Fine Arts Series.  The
program is free to the public.
  In its 35 years, the New Reformation Band has given thousands
of performances worldwide, playing traditional jazz, considered by
many to be America’s only original art form.
  From its first performance at a Saginaw church, the band has
played its “joyful sound” at national jazz festivals, with various US
symphony orchestras, on cruise ships, in concert halls, at schools
and colleges, as well as performing hundreds of worship services
in churches of many faiths.
  The band was founded on February 8, 1970 by the Oppermann
Brothers and Reverend Gary Miller for a single performance at
Saginaw’s First Congregational Church. Today it is recognized as
one of the country’s pre-eminent classic jazz groups which has
appeared from coast to coast, in Europe, the Caribbean, and South
America.
  The universal popularity enjoyed by the NRB emanates from its
versatile and talented gang of seven musicians, all of whom
contribute instrumentally, vocally, and humorously. There are no
wallflower introverts allowed in this eclectic mix of musical master-
minds, and audiences delight in the spontaneous combustion of
repartee and music produced by these guys.
  Featuring the founding Oppermann Brothers and five “superstar”
sidemen, these seven friendly fellows...whose enthusiasm and wit
is ever present...provide an entertainment experience most memo-
rable.

Drop off your
news and advertising for the

Warren Weekly
at

PJ's Flower & Gift Shop
Dowtown Warren

TODAY’S DADS ARE PRESENT AND CARING
A wonderful thing has happened to fathers since the day of the
“man in the gray flannel suit.” That was in the 1950s and 1960s
when kids were expected to be quiet, “not bother Dad’, and stay out
of the way. It wasn’t true of all dads, but it was for many. Their work
was their primary interest and family came in a distant second.
  It took a couple of decades for things to change. By the 1980s,
dads were beginning to take an interest in their sons and daughters.
In the next decade, they were spending more time with them, but
actually raising the family seemed to be the mother’s job.
  Around the time of the millennium, a transformation was taking
place. The great thing about it was that fathers were becoming
involved in all aspects of their children’s lives. That included
sharing the responsibility and pleasure of bringing up their sons
and daughters.
  It’s a joy to watch today’s dads as they interact with their children.
They are involved in their kids’ lives. They can change a diaper,
take care of a 3-year-old, advise a middle-schooler, and give
driving lessons. What’s more, they are enjoying it.
  A sincere Happy Father’s Day  to all of the dads who work with
us. The world will be a better place because of you and the capable
children you are raising.

CLOSED FOR FESTIVAL
Due to the parking difficulties
created by the Salamonie Fes-
tival activities, the Bread of Life
Food Pantry will be closed on
Sat., 2 July 2005.  Please come
in for your needs on Wed., the
29th. of June. 
  Phyllis Harness, Area Coordi-
nator

SSF GOLF SCRAMBLE
Salamonie Summer Festival
and National City is having the
annual Golf Scramble on June
26, 2005 at Etna Acres Golf
Course at 7:30 AM Shotgun
Start.  All proceeds directly go
to the Salamonie Summer Fes-
tival which has been a longtime
Community Tradition.  Price is
$45 per person with teams of 4.
Many local businesses have
contributed fabulous prizes to
be given away at the Golf Out-
ing.  Registration must be re-
ceived by June 18th to Andy
Jockheck.  Registration fee in-
cludes18 holes of golf with cart
and lunch.  Please contact Andy
Jockheck at 260-375-2121 or
stop by National City of Warren
for Registration.  Guaranteed
Fun by ALL!

THE WEEKLY SPECIAL
For those of you who visited the
Farmer’s Market on Saturday,
thank you for your patronage.
Apologies to those who came a
bit too late as many of our ven-
dors were sold out by 10AM!
Next week we will be more pre-
pared for the crowds.
  The winner of the strawberry
recipe contest is Ruth Herring! I
chose her recipe because it is
quick and easy and goes so well
with strawberries. Congratula-
tions, Ruth and thank you for
sharing your recipe. Her Hot
Water Recipe Sponge Cake fol-
lows:
  1¼ cup sifted cake flour
  ¾ cup sugar
  1 ½ tsp baking powder
  ½ tsp salt
  1/3 cup hot water

  3 eggs
  ½ tsp lemon extract
  Grease or spray 8” pan. Beat
eggs, until frothy, add sugar
gradually, then hot water and
lemon extract. Quickly add flour,
baking powder and salt. Pour
into 8” pan and bake in pre-
heated 350 degree oven for 20-
25 minutes.
  The Sunflower Cooperative
would like to give special thanks
to everyone who has contrib-
uted to making our first Farmer’s
Market a huge success: Citizen’s
Telephone Company, Roger
Krumel of Marion Tent and Aw-
ning, Rob Hollinger, East of
Chicago Pizza, the Warren
Weekly, Barry Jamison, and all
of the vendors who participated.
Without you, none of this would
be possible!!
  “The Weekly Special” next
week will feature one of my fa-
vorite strawberry pie recipes.
And if you didn’t make it last
week, be sure to visit the
Farmer’s Market, this and EV-
ERY Saturday, from 8am-2pm
at the Eckman Motors Parking
Lot. Hope to see you there!

WELCOME
The Warren Church of Christ
will welcome Todd, Angie and
Gracie Winkler to it’s staff this
coming Sunday, June 19 for a
great Father’s Day celebration. 
The Winklers were called to
serve the church back on April
17th and were announced and
introduced at the church’s 90th
Anniversary celebration.  He will
join Gerald Moreland and serve
as the church’s first full time
youth minister.  He comes from
a 4 years ministry with the
Northview Church of Christ and
resides just north of Markle. He
begins his work with our Com-
munity Vacation Bible School
next week and will be the mis-
sions speaker as he has just
returned from a missions trip to
San Luis Potosi, Mexico.  He
will show slides and tell of the
work there with the children’s
home called Casa de Ninos,
where Dave and Sheri
(Brubaker) DeBolt now serve. 
Sheri grew up in Warren and her
home church is the United
Church of Christ.  We invite the
public to come help us welcome
the Winklers to Warren.  Wor-
ship begins at 9:30 A.M. with
Bible School following at 10:45
A.M. 
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KUDOS, KICKS & KARATS
VB CHURCH OF THE NAZARENE

765-934-4074
Mike Helms, Pastor

Sunday School ....................  9:30 a.m.
Adult Worship ......................10:30 a.m.
Children’s Church ................ 10:30a.m.
Youth Hours .......................... 6:00p.m.
Evening Praise Hour............... 6:00p.m.
Hour of Power (Wed) ............ 7:00p.m.

CENTRAL CHRISTIAN CHURCH
Van Buren, Indiana

765-934-2199
Rev. Pat Mullen, Pastor

Worship .................................9:30 a.m.
Sunday School ....................10:40 a.m.
Bible Study, Wednesday........6:00 p.m.
Youth Fellowship Sun ...........6:00 p.m.

THE CHRISTIAN & MISSIONARY
ALLIANCE — Majenica

Rev. Gus Hacker
Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.
Worship ...............................10:30 a.m.
Sunday Evening  ....................6:00 p.m.
Wednesday Worship .............7:00 p.m.

MT. ETNA  UNITED METHODIST
260/468-2148

Rev. Tom DeFries - Pastor
Sunday
Trad. Worship ......................  9:00 a.m.
Mdrn Worship ..................... 10:30 a.m.
Fellowship & Classes ..........  9:30 a.m.

Come As You Are
Kids Club, Youth Group & Adult Studies
- all Sunday .............. 6:00 p.m.

JEFFERSON CENTER UNITED
METHODIST

Corner of 900S & 300W
Kathie Jones, Pastor

Sunday School ......................9:00 a.m.
Worship Service ..................10:00 a.m.

WARREN  UNITED  METHODIST
Rev. Mike Malone, Pastor

Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.
Worship ...............................10:30 a.m.

Handicap Accessible & Staff Nursery
WARREN CHURCH OF CHRIST

375-3022
Gerald O. Moreland, Minister
Todd Winkler, Youth Minister

Ruth Moreland, Secretary & BS Supt.
Fellowship  ............................9:15 a.m.
Worship & Communion .........9:30 a.m.
Sunday School ....................10:45 a.m.

DILLMAN UNITED BRETHREN
8888S 1100W-90, Warren

375-2779
Dick Case, Pastor

Sun - 1st Worship Service..... 8:15a.m.
           Sunday School.............9:30a.m.
        2nd Worship Service ....10:30a.m.
          Youth Group (6th-12th).5:30p.m.
Wed - Circle of Friends
        (3yrs old - 5th grade) ... 6:30-8p.m.
        McNATT UNITED METHODIST

375-4359
Bill VanHaften, Pastor

Lois Slusher, Supt.
Coffee Fellowship..................8:30 a.m.
Worship .................................9:15 a.m.
Sunday School ....................10:30 a.m.
Bible Study - Wed. ................ 7:00 p.m.

WARREN 1st BAPTIST CHURCH
Corner of N. Wayne & Matilda Sts.

Rev. Bill Fisher, Pastor of Preaching
and Discipleship

Rev. Robert Bothast, Pastor of
Family Life

Debbie Wiley, S.S. Supt.
Sunday School ......................9:00 a.m.
Sunday  Worship .................10:00 a.m.
Sunday Evening Service ......  6:00p.m.

VB UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
765-934-1431

Pastor Blake J. Neff
Youth Pastor Adam Pierce

Worship Service ................... 9:30 a.m.
Sunday School  ................... 10:45a.m.
UMYF  ................................6- 7:30 p.m.
Prayer-Bible Study (Thur)...... 7:30 p.m.

www.vanburenumc.org
BOEHMER UNITED METHODIST

Rev. Barry Humble, Pastor
Joe Kober, S.S. Supt.

Sunday Worship  ................... 9:30a.m.
Sunday School .................... 10:30a.m.

HANFIELD UNITED METHODIST
101 N 400 E - Marion, IN

765/664-8726
Timothy Helm, Senior Pastor

1st Worship............................8:20 a.m.
2nd Worship...........................9:45 a.m.
3rd Worship .........................11:11 a.m.

Sunday School Children & Youth
Programs

PLUM TREE UNITED CHURCH
OF CHRIST

375-2691
Dr. Jeane Spoor, Pastor

Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.
Worship ...............................10:30 a.m.

LANCASTER WESLEYAN
468-2411

Doug Sharrard, Pastor
Teresa Davis, S.S. Supt.

Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.
Worship ...............................10:30 a.m.
Evening Service .....................6:00 p.m.
Wednesday:
CYC/Teen/Adult Meetings ......7:00 p.m.
UNITED METHODIST MEMORIAL HOME
SUNDAY:
Morning Worship ....................9:30 a.m.
OTHER  SERVICES  BY ANNOUNCEMENT

Tues, Thurs, Fri & Sat
Chapel Services ....................9:00 a.m.

MOUNT ETNA WESLEYAN
Rev. Charles Dederick, Pastor

Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.
Worship ...............................10:30 a.m.
Sunday Evening  ....................6:00 p.m.
Mid-Week (Wed)  ...................6:00 p.m.

ASBURY CHAPEL
UNITED METHODIST

8013W 1100S - 90, Montpelier
Rev. John Wallace, Pastor

Worship ................................ 9:30 a.m.
Sunday School ....................10:30 a.m.
Wed Evening Carry-in & Fellowship
        ........................................6:30 p.m.

WARREN  WESLEYAN  CHURCH
375-2330

6th & Nancy Sts. Warren
Rev. Andy Trowbridge, Pastor

Wesley Welch, Supt.
Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.
Worship ...............................10:15 a.m.
 Wednesday Prayer Service ...7:00p.m.
LIBERTY CENTER BAPTIST CHURCH

694-6622
Pastor Dan Sommer

Sunday School ......................9:00 a.m.
Fellowship ............................. 9:55a.m.
Worship ............................... 10:15a.m.
Wed. Bible Study .................. 7:00 p.m.

SALAMONIE CHURCH OF
BRETHREN

468-2412
Mel Zumbrun,  Pastor

Worship .................................9:30 a.m.
Church School ......................10:45a.m.

BUCKEYE CHRISTIAN CHURCH
758-2085

Kyle Dahlquist, Pastor
Sandy Keplinger, Supt.

Worship .................................9:30 a.m.
Sunday School ....................10:45 a.m.

BANQUO CHRISTIAN CHURCH
8294S 900W 35

Gary Riley, Pastor
Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.
Worship .............................. 10:30 a.m.
Youth Choir Practice ............. 5:00 p.m.
Wed. Bible Study ...................6:30 p.m.
Thurs. Kings Kids ..................6:30 p.m.
BYG Youth Svc. (2&4Sun.) .. 6:00 p.m.
CWF Ladies (3 Tue) ...............6:00 p.m.
1st Sun. (Qtrly) Praise Hour.. 6:30 p.m.

LIBERTY CENTER
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Steve Bard, Pastor
Morning Worship ....................9:30 a.m.
Sunday School ....................10:45 a.m.

HILLCREST CHURCH OF THE
NAZARENE

375-2510
Bill Keen, Pastor

Bus Service 375-2510
Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.
Worship ...............................10:30 a.m.
Evening Worship.....................6:00 p.m.
Youth Group (Wed.)...............6:00 p.m.
Wed. Midweek Service...........6:30 p.m.

UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST
375-2102

Charles Dye ,Jr., Pastor
Sunday Worship.................... 9:30 a.m.
Junior Church ..................... 10:00 a.m.
Sunday School ................... 10:30 a.m.
Communion 1st Sunday of the Month
Fun Factory  1st/3rd Sundays 6:00p.m.

THE NEW BEGINNING
SR 218, 2 1/8 mile west of Poneto

Steve Sutton, Pastor
765/728-2065 for more info

Sunday Worship....................10:30a.m.
ThursdayPrayer Meeting ...... 7:00 p.m.

Attend  the Church of  Your  Choice

MEMBER FDIC

Warren Community
Banking Center
450 Bennett Dr.

260-375-4550  or  888-758-3111

Strong  & Secure Since 1947
www.marklebank.com

Serving Warren &
Liberty Center

375-2111

Your
"Internet Connection"

P O Box 326
Warren, IN  46792

Ph.  260-375-2201

D & D BIKE
Over 200 in Stock

Phone 375-3828 or
1-800-356-4440

Downtown Warren

CITIZENS
TELEPHONE

CORP.

Zeller  Construction

Owner:  Larry Highley
 375-3477 or 260/359-2331

Pole Barns, New Homes,
Remodeling, Garages, Siding,

Windows & Roofing

HEYDE OIL INC.
d/b/a

Huggy Bear
Ice Cream Stop and

Huggy Bear Quik Stop
& Motel

UNITED
METHODIST
MEMORIAL
HOME

STEALING FROM CHILDREN
My name is Frances Pedersen, I live at 612 N. Main St. I have lived
here since June of 1987. My son now owns the house, and I live
with him. I’m writing this letter because after all these years in
Warren, I have to say that I’m very upset to think that I live in a nice,
quiet town where people feel comfortable enough to steal from
children.
  You see, we are doing some work in the back yard, it was almost
done, we had moved my granddaughter’s two play houses, (1 large
and 1 small,) out in the drive at the garage along with her picnic
table, (all of which was Little Tykes brand ), until we could finish up
the work today. We foolishly thought it would be safe.
  I mean we have two big dogs, which of course are kept inside the
fence, (which we are replacing,) so why worry, right? Like I said, it’s
a nice, quiet, friendly town. I’ve set stuff out along side the street
with a FREE sign on it, and people still are nice enough to come
to the door and ask BEFORE they would take it!!!
  BUT, last night, some one took all three of Nikita’s, (that’s her
name, so that they will know), toys!!!! She is heartbroken!!! But I
do so hope that the lucky children who received them enjoy them,
I really do, however, I ask that GOD forgive the people who took
them. And I hope that they ask the same. I also ask forgiveness for
the feelings I’ve been fighting all day, because I know it’s wrong to
feel that way toward anyone.
  It’s just hard because they had to have known that it belonged to
a little child, and they still took it before thinking to even ask if they
could have it. At least I know that the whole town isn’t like that.

THANK YOU
We wish to thank each one that sent a card or gave us good wishes
when we recently celebrated our 50th wedding anniversary. God
has been good to us and we pray that He will be blessing you, too.
  Hugh and Lou Ann Shafer

PROS THANKS
Salamonie School’s faculty, staff, and students would like to thank
our parent group, PROS (Parents Reaching Out at Salamonie), for
all they do to make Salamonie School a better place for all.
  Thanks for things such as providing teacher lunch and snacks
during conference days, helping with the kindergarten orientation
program, improving the playground for students with equipment
and trees, running the Campbell Soup Label Program, developing
the elementary scholarship fund, assisting with the book fairs, and
helping with the eighth grade graduation program.
  The parents in PROS truly do reach out with many things to make
Salamonie a better place for all.

SEND YOUR FAVORITE OUT-OF-TOWNER, COLLEGE
STUDENT OR RELATIVE A SUBSCRIPTION TO THE

WARREN WEEKLY.  IT MAKES A TREASURED  GIFT

EVERY YEAR.  (SEE BELOW FOR DETAILS)
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Bolinger’s • WARREN SERVICE & SUPPLY
1-877-375-3010 OR 260-375-3010

• PLUMBING • WELL SERVICES • HEATING • COOLING • PROPANE • PLUMBING • WELL SERVICES • HEATING • COOLING •

• PLUMBING • WELL SERVICES • HEATING • COOLING • PROPANE • PLUMBING • WELL SERVICES • HEATING • COOLING •

Discover
the

World
on

Cable TV!

375-2115
WARREN CABLE TV

PJ's Flower & Gift Shop
M-T-W-F 9-5; Th & S 9-12
114 N Wayne St, Warren

(260)375-2702

Fresh/Silk Flowers       Music Boxes
Green/Blooming Plants       Stuffed Animals

Gifts/Greeting Cards    Balloons/Party Supplies
and much more!

     Creative
     Elements

A Full Service Hair & Nail Salon
Tammy Painter  Owner/Stylist

Chris Gray/Stylist

124 N Wayne
Downtown Warren

375-4455

38th Annual Salamonie Summer Festival
“Hats Off to Warren”
PARADE ENTRY FORM
July 1, 2005   6:30 p.m.

Sponsoring Individual or Organization ____________________
Contact Person: ____________________________________
Address:  ___________________ Phone: ________________
Type of Entry:________________ # of Vehicles, or People: __

If Animals, Pooper Scooper is Mandatory
Awards will be given in the following categories

Entries will be judged by the closest to the theme
Please circle your category.

Youth Org.        Business Org.       Religious Org.     Adult Org.
Service Org.          Ball League     Antique Tractor     Animal Unit
Pooper Scooper        Antique Unit        Classic Car over 25 Years

Classic Car 25 Years or Newer

Plaques will be given to all Participating Color Guards

Brief Description of Your Entry or Special Remarks - To be read
by Parade Emcee. ___________________________________
________________________________________________
________________________________________________

(Use additional paper if necessary)
Please return this entry by June 17, 2005 to

Karen Campbell, PO Box 41, Warren, IN  46792  or drop
off at CAMPBELL & DYE INSURANCE, 121 N Wayne St

Warren Questions, Call 260/375-2424

Community  Calendar
   Items listed here are open to the public.  If  there is an admission charge
or items are for sale or a donation is necessary, there is a one-time $5 fee
to be listed.    Events can be listed for as long as 6 months. (If an  event is
cancelled, please notify WW.)   Only event, place, time, and sponsor, for
events in  Warren, and the surrounding area will be listed.
Jun 22 Van Buren Town Council, 7 p.m.
Jun 24 Warren Recycle Day
Jun 27 Warren Town Council, 6:30 p.m. Assembly Hall
Jul 6 Van Buren Town Council, 7 p.m.
Jul 8,9 Pulse Opera House presents Lucky Stiff
Jul 14, 15, 16 Pulse Opera House presents Lucky Stiff
Jul 21, 22, 23 Pulse Opera House presents Lucky Stiff
Sep 2, 3 Pulse Opera House presents The Foreigner
Sep 8, 9, 10 Pulse Opera House presents The Foreigner
Sep 15, 16, 17 Pulse Opera House presents The Foreigner
Nov 25, 26 Pulse Opera House presents Best Christmas Pageant Ever
Dec 1, 2, 3 Pulse Opera House presents Best Christmas Pageant Ever
Dec 8, 9, 10 Pulse Opera House presents Best Christmas Pageant Ever
Bread of Life Food Pantry - Wed 4 - 5:30pm, Sat 10 - 11:30 at KBC or by
appointment - Call 375-2381.  Bargain Basement - Friday & Saturday 9
- 4 at KBC Depression Support Group 2nd & 4th Thurs at Hope
Missionary Church, Bluffton 6-7:30 Salamonie Valley Museum  Open
Sundays 1 to 4 p.m. at KBC Farmers Market  Saturdays at corner of 1st &
Main

BIBLE SCHOOL
The Warren Area Community
Vacation Bible School will be-
gin next Monday, June 20 start-
ing at 9:00 A.M. and be held at
the Warren Church of Christ
this year at the corner of 3rd and
Wayne Sts. in Warren.  5
churches are co-operating in this
effort to bring an exciting week
of songs, lessons, crafts, games,
missions challenge,
fellowship and of course refresh-
ments to our communities kids. 
The school will run through Fri-
day, June 24.   The Warren First
Baptist Church, Warren United
Church of Christ, Warren United
Methodist Church, Jefferson
Center United Methodist Church
and the Warren Church of Christ
are pulling their personnel, re-
sources and efforts together to
sponsor this event and invites
the community to send your
children ages 3 through fifth
grades to enjoy this week to-
gether.  You can pre-register
your child by calling Ruth
Moreland, director, at 758-3339
or Gerald Moreland at 375-3022
or 224-4844.  
  The missions presentation this
year will be the children’s home
Casa de Ninos in San Luis
Potosi, Mexico, operated and
directed by David and Sheri
(Brubaker) DeBolt.  Sheri is a
former Warrenite whose home

church was the United Church
of Christ.  Her parents are M/M
Richard Brubaker of Warren. 
The children will be giving to
help the children’s home build a
wall and also give an outfit of
clothes to each child.
  We hope to have a great week
with learning God’s Word and
having fun together.

COMING TO WARREN
Are you interested in becoming
a Habitat Homeowner Partner?
Especially in Warren? Habitat
for Humanity will be holding two
APPLICATION WORKSHOPS,
Tuesday, June 28th at 9:00 am
and 6:00 pm at the Warren
Church of Christ, 302 N. Wayne.
Warren, IN. Park on the East
side of the church; the meeting
will be in the fellowship hall.
Telephone the Huntington
County Habitat office, 260-356-
7425 (or visit at 1454 Etna Ave.)
to make your reservation and to
learn more about how to be-
come a Habitat homeowner.
  Habitat is pleased to announce
that it will be building for the first
time in the Town of Warren this
fall. This build will be at the
comer of 9th and Main Street
and is slated to start this Sep-
tember. Habitat is excited about
the support that they have al-
ready received to bring our
homeownership program to

Warren. The Town of Warren
has already made a commit-
ment to waiver permit fees
equaling $1551, Huntington
County Community Foundation
will be partnering on this build
by providing $15,000 dollars
towards construction, and in-
kind donations from Whirlpool,
Square D, Larson Doors, equals
$1572. This support means that
we are already 35% of the way
to materials needed to complete
this home. Habitat is excited
about working with the people
of Warren as it continues and
expands its mission to end sub-
standard housing in Huntington
County. Those individuals,
churches, businesses, and com-
panies at are interested in how
to partner with Habitat for the
Warren Build can contact Steve
Miller at the Huntington County
Habitat office at 260-356-7425.

FRIENDS OF THE LIBRARY
Friends of the Warren Public
Library, an organization that
supports the local library, is alive
and active. They are not great in
numbers, but the members are
enthusiastic and willing to assist
the librarian and help the library
in any way possible and practi-
cal. They do volunteer work and

have fund raisers to help sup-
port various programs. One pro-
gram at the present time is the
summer reading program for
children. “The Friends” will be
having a used book sale to help
pay expenses. This sale will be
Friday July 1 from 10:00 a.m. to
6:00 p.m. and Saturday July 2
from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. at
the library. There will be books
and magazines for children,
youth, and adults. You wiIl find
some really great bargains.
Reading is for everyone!
  If anyone is interested in join-
ing the “Friends”, just sign up at
the library or come to the next
meeting, Wednesday, June 29
at 7:00 p.m. at the library. Vol-
unteers to work during the sale
would be greatly appreciated.
They can be members or just
people interested in helping at
this time. Thank you!

LIBRARY NEWS
Two additional historic pictures
of Warren have been hung at
the Library.  Our thanks to Ruth
Herring and George Kriegbaum
for mounting and hanging the
pictures.
  Summer Reading is in full
swing and we appreciate Rod
and Richard at Subway for be-

ing faithful supporters of this
important program.  Children
completing the program will re-
ceive a free Kids Pak meal or 6”
sub among other items.

DILLMAN VBS
Bible School will be held at
Dillman UB Church.  This year’s
theme is Kingdom of the son (a
prayer safari).  Dates will be
June 20 – 24 from 6:00p.m. to
8:00 p.m. each evening.  For
more information call Dillman
Church 1-260-375-2779 Bobbie
Studebaker 1-260-694-6483.
  BRING A FRIEND!!!!

FATHER’S INVITED
The Staff of the Van Buren Pub-
lic Library would like to invite
you to a Father’s Day Celebra-
tion at the Van Buren Public
Library during Story Time on
Friday, June 17th from 10:30
a.m. to 12 noon.  Please bring
your father or a special friend
and come to have a good time.
Hope to see you!

WEB SITE
Did you know that the McNatt
Church has a website?  Visit it at
www.gbgm-umc.org/mcnatt.
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THE M’EATING PLACE
Now Serving Pizzas

Breakfast, Lunch & Dinner Specials
Hours:

5:30 a.m. to 9 p.m. Mon - Sat
116 S First St - Van Buren

765/934-3541
Carry-outs Available

                  Warren
   Pharmacy

260/375-2135

It pays to shop at the
Warren Pharmacy

Buy 5
Greeting Cards

Get 1
FREE!

3 on 3 Basketball Sign-Up
Saturday, July 2, 2005

Player Name,        Address,            Phone,    Birthdate, Size
  1                                                                                              .

  2                                                                                              .

  3                                                                                              .

  4                                                                                              .
(First player listed is Team Captain)

  Experience,   Parent Signature (for players under 18)
. 1                                                                                              .

  2                                                                                              .

  3                                                                                              .

  4                                                                                              .
  Experience Level                     Sizes:  S,M,L,XL, XXL
  A=No organized exp.
  B=Grade School Ball            Mail your entry form to:
  C=Jr High Ball “The Rebel” Mike Haggerty
  D=9/10 Grade Ball PO Box 150
  E=Varsity Ball Warren, IN  46792

Entry Deadline June 30, 2005

Team Sex:  Male or Female
Team Division (circle one): 11-12, 13-14, 15-16, 17-18, Over18
Team Name:  ____________________________
Team Address:  _____________________________________

8:30 a.m. Registration 9:00 a.m. Start Time  $40 Entry Fee
Make Checks Payable to Mike Haggerty

BABY PHOTO CONTEST
Don’t forget about the Baby
Photo Contest (sponsored by
Country Calico Club) to be held
during the 2005 Salamonie
Summer Festival.
  Child must have been born on
or after January 1, 2004. Pic-
ture must be 5x7 or smaller, and
photo will be returned after
event. One child per photo and
one photo per child. Entry forms
can be found
at Citizen’s Telephone, Video
Vision, Huggy Bear Ice Cream
Stop, Warren Variety Store and
other area businesses around
Warren or by calling 375-3128.
Warren’s Sweetheart will re-
ceive a $50.00 savings bond.
Hurry entry deadline is Tues-
day, June 28, 2005.
  A display of the photos will be
located at the “Flower Show”
during the festival, where you
can vote for your choice.

FISHING DERBY
Mark your calendar and plan to
be a part of this years Salamonie
River Fishing Derby. This year’s
derby is sponsored by
SaIamonie Mills and takes place
on Saturday July 2nd. Sign in
will be at the information booth
located downtown on Wayne
Street from 8am until 10am.
  Prizes this year are: First place
$75.00 Second place $50.00 and
Third place $25.00.
  You may weigh in at anytime
that day before 3:00pm at
Bolingers Warren Service. For
more information pick up entry
form at Accent Interiors,
Bolingers Warren Service or
National City Bank.

3 ON 3
Grant County Fair Association
is hosting a 3 On 3 Tournament
on June 24 and 25 (during the
Grant Co. 4-H Fair).
  Divisions will include Boys and
Girls junior divisions, Top Men
and Women divisions.
  Contact Dale Beck for registration
at 765/934-1477 or 765/251-3303
or dlbeck6061@earthlink.net.
  Only 70 teams will be accepted.
Deadline for registration is June 22,
2005.

HISTORICAL PICTURES
Just in time for Huntington’s
Heritage Days celebration is the
completion of a reprint of “His-
torical Pictures of Huntington
County.”   This great collection
of historical pictures is limited to
the first 200 takers and is avail-
able at the Huntington County
Historical Museum at 315 Court
Street. For more information,
please call the museum at 260/
356-7264.

DUNK TANK OPPORTUNITY
Does your group need to raise
money?  The Blackford Co. 4-H
Council will be renting their dunk
booth to various organizations
during the fair. The cost of rent-
ing the booth is $25.00 per day.
Most “Business” is done during
the evening hours. We supply
the booth, the water and the
balls. You must supply the
people to collect the money and
pass out the balls and the people
to set in the dunk booth. Your
organization will be able to keep
all of the money it collects. The
dates the booth is available are
July 18-23.
  If your group would like to rent
the 4-H Council dunk booth as a
money making project, please
contact the Purdue Coopera-
tive Extension Service at 765-
348-3213 or by email at
oneillra@purdue.edu.

COMPLETED TRAINING
The Indiana Resource Center
for Families with Special Needs
(IN*SOURCE) is pleased to an-
nounce that the following indi-
viduals have completed train-
ing to become Regional Parent
Resources (RPRs):  Barbara

Brown, Keith Hartley, Robin
Kimmel.
  The new RPRs received ex-
tensive training on how to assist
and provide education-related
information to parents of chil-
dren with disabilities and will be
available to work with parents
and organizations needing in-
formation, parent-to-parent sup-
port, training in parent involve-
ment and special education
rights and responsibilities. The
workshops were conducted by
the Indiana Resource Center for
Families with Special Needs
(IN*SOURCE), a federally
funded project based in South
Bend, Indiana, which offers in-
dividual assistance and work-
shops on the educational rights
of school-age children with dis-
abilities.
  The RPRs can be contacted:
Barbara Brown at (260) 497-
7008 or
jmyra22003@yahoo.com; Keith
Hartley at (260) 672-8316 or
kehartley@comcast.net; Robin
Kimmel at (260) 749-9066 or
growing_oak@msn.com
  For further information about
this training or IN*SOURCE,
contact: IN*SOURCE, 809 North
Michigan Street, Suite 107,
South Bend, IN 46601  (800)
332-4433 (Indiana Only)/or
(574) 234-7101
insource@insource.org

FAIR TIME
It’s 4-H fair time in Grant County!
4-H leaders and 4-H members
have been busy for a year get-
ting ready for this year’s events
which will be held June 19 - 25,
2005.
  During the day and throughout
the whole week of the fair the 4-

H Exhibit Buildings will be open
at 10:00 a.m.
  Several 4-H activities that will
be of special interest to the pub-
lic are the 4-H Dog show on
Friday evening, June 17th, the
crowning of the 4-H King &
Queen and Prince & Princess
and 4-H in Revue on Sunday
evening, June 19, the 4-H Rab-
bit show on Wednesday morn-
ing, June 22, the Premier Show-
manship Contest and the Live-
stock Sale on Friday, June 24
and the Horse & Pony Show on
Saturday, June 25.
  4-H judging of animals dot the
program each day. These in-
clude Dairy, Poultry, and Goats
on Monday, Swine on Tuesday,
Rabbits, Sheep and Pets on
Wednesday, Beef on Thursday,
Cats on Friday, and Horse &
Pony on Saturday.
  The Fairboard has planned
programs that should make this
the best Grant County Fair yet.
The events in the grand stand
for the week are as follows: Truck
Pull, Cheerleading Contest,
Colgate Country Showdown and
Demolition Derby.
  The Grant County 4-H Fair is a
highlight for 4-H’ers who have
been working on projects and
attending activities in an effort
to “Make the Best Better.”

SIGMA PHI
Beta Delta Chapter held their
June 7 business meeting at the
Knight-Bergman Center.
  President Sondra Zabel pre-
sided over the meeting.  Secre-
tary Susan Ralston read the
minutes of the May meeting.
Treasurer Tara Korporal gave
her report.  Correspondence was
read from the Province orga-
nizer.
  Final details of the July 2 Bas-
ket Bingo were decided on.  All
members were given tickets to
sell.  You may call 375-4606 for
tickets.  Chaplain Georgia
Poulson closed the meeting with
prayer.
  Members present were Beth
Ostermeyer, Suzette Gephart,
Sandy Booher, Sandy Eichhorn,
Opal Brubaker, Carol Irick,
Peggy Sue Clark, Georgia
Poulson, Elise Smith, Jenny
Plummer, Tara Korporal,
Sharon Gebhart, Susan Ralston,
Rosemary Zeller and Sondra
Zabel.

CLUB NEWS
Van Buren American Legion
Auxiliary met at the post June 2,
2005.  President Toni Jones
opened the meeting in regular
form.
  It was announced that there
will be a Breakfast buffet June
26, 2005 at the post from 7 a.m
to 12 noon.
  SAL Fish Fry June 10, 2005 at
the post, 4 to 8 p.m.
  The post is having Bikers the
last weekend of July.  The aux-
iliary will fix breakfast for them
on Saturday morning.
  Our next meeting is July 7,
2005.
  The meeting was then turned
over to installing officer Ruth
Bole for installation of officers.
  New officers are:  President
Toni Jones, Vice President Sheri
Reneer, Secretary Lori Linton,
Treasurer Irene Pickard, Chap-
lain Waneta Linton, Historian
Lequita Taylor, Sgt @ Arms
Linda Long.
  After installation the meeting
went to fun time.  Julia Klima
and Lori Klima did demos on
“Beauty Control, the Total Es-
cape.”  It was very informational
and a lot of fun.  Terri Evans her
friend Joe joined us for our party.
  Those attending the meeting
were Lori Linton, Sheri Reneer,
Linda Long, Sally Bancroft,
Rhonda Flemming, Waneta
Linton, Irene Pickard, Ruth Bole,
Stephanie Church, Lequita Tay-
lor, and Toni Jones.
  Come join our meetings, first
Thursday of each month.  Your
2006 dues are due anytime af-
ter June 1, 2006.

PERFECT ATTENDANCE
Students achieving perfect at-
tendance for the 2004-2005
school year are listed below.
Students on this list should stop
out at Warren Deli/Subway for
one free 6” sub or a free Kids
Pak meal.
  Elementary:  Jordan Bowlds,
Andrew Boxell, Emily Bravo,
Dale Buff, Addison Clark, Paige
Coolman, Lea Gamble, Matthew
Kendall, Nicholas Murphy,
Abigail Oursler, Connor
Sabinske, Bruce Shafer, Austin
Stucky, Jessica Stucky, Nicho-
las Stucky, Alyssa Thurman and
Brooke Trice.

CONTINUED PAGE 5
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GENEALOGY REPORT

Ben Herr
CALL FOR QUOTES

Cell: 260/417-2740
 260/375-3777

Lawn Fertilizing, New Lawns, Lawn
Rolling, Driveway Repair, Post Hole
Digging, Landscaping, Lawn Mowing

Garages • Workshops
Horse Barns • Mini-Storage
Farm • Suburban • Business

“The Building People”

800-742-2861

MEYER BUILDING
Craigville, IN

GLANCY FUNERAL HOMES
Locally Owned and Operated

161 Years of Service

Authorized Representative of Wearly Monuments

Walker Chapel
109 West Windsor, Montpelier

765-728-2414

H. Brown & Son Chapel
203 North Matilda, Warren

260-375-3110

Downing & Glancy Chapel
100 Washington St, Geneva

260-368-7676

TREES
Kenneth R. Trees, 94, Upland,
died Friday, June 10, 2005 at
7:30 a.m. in United Methodist
Memorial Home, Warren.
  He was born October 25, 1910
in Hancock County to the late
Oscar and Clemma (Robbins)
Trees. He attended Maxwell
School. He was a well-known
Monroe Township farmer for
more than 40 years. He also
had been employed by
Eastbrook School Corp. as a
bus driver for more than nine
years before retiring in 1972. He
worked briefly with the Grant
County Highway Department.
He was a member of the Grant
County Farm Bureau and at-
tended Center Chapel United
Methodist Church.
  Survivors include a son, Jack
(Linda) Trees, Upland; daugh-
ter, Phyllis Worrick, Upland; five
grandchildren, Julia (Terry) Con-
fer, Jeffrey Worrick, Paula
(Paul) DeJong, Pam Trees and
Kevin (Brenda) Trees; and great
grandchildren, Ben DeJong,
Elizabeth VanAtta, Emily Con-
fer, Lauren Trees and Valerie
Trees.
  He was preceded in death by
his wife, Helen, on April 10,
1995.
  Services were held in Center
Chapel United Methodist
Church, 8733 E. 200S, Marion,
with the Revs. Brad Garrett and
John Wallace officiating. Inter-
ment was in Matthews Cem-
etery, Matthews.
  Visitation was held at United
Methodist Memorial Home,
Warren, and continuing at Cen-
ter Chapel United Methodist
Church.
  Jones-Smith Funeral Home,
259 N. Main St., handled ar-
rangements.
  Memorials may be made to
the Center Chapel United Meth-
odist Church, 8733 E. 200S,
Marion.

BIRTHS
Ryan Wilson and Rebecca
Tucker, of Ossian and Poneto,
are the parents of a daughter,
Kylee Lynn Wilson, born at 1:17
a.m. June 6, 2005 at Bluffton
Regional Medical Center.  She
weighed 7 pounds 12 ounces
and measured 20 ¼” in length.
  Grandparents are Keith and
Cathy Tucker of Poneto and
James and Deborah Wilson of
Ossian.  Great-grandparents are
Bob and Dica Wilson of Ossian,
Opal Tucker of Poneto and Jean
Boxell of Bluffton.

KIWANIS GIVES SCHOLARSHIPS
The Warren Area Kiwanis Club gave two scholarships at their
regular Tuesday luncheon meeting earlier this month. Deidre Irick
and Chad Carey each received a five hundred dollar scholarship.
  Andy Jockheck, president, led the meeting. Prayer was offered
prior to the luncheon. The pledge to the flag was given following the
luncheon. Debra and Ned Ruble, as members of the Scholarship
Committee presented the checks to the recipients.
  Chad’s guests were his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Mike Carey, and
grandparents, Anne Miles and John McCammon. Deidre’s mother,
Carol Irick, attended as her guest.
  After the scholarship presentation, a short business meeting was
conducted and a summary of the finances was presented by Jerry
Boyer. Rodeo discussion was held. Meeting adjourned at 1 P.M.
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  Middle School:  Shelby Boxell,
Cody Brandebury, Steward
DeWitt, Jessica Ehler, Charlotte
Frecker, Colton Frecker, Alicia
Gass, Mellannie Harber, Brad
lmel, Kelsey Konz, Shyla Lahr,
Andly Lasley, Ashley Miller,
Taylor Murril l, Whitney
Neuenschwander, Ashton
Purcell, Amanda Stout, Stephen
Szelis, Kirsten Westlund, Tay-
lor Westlund, Paige Widener,
and Phillip Zook.

HONOR ROLL
Honor Roll for students at
Salamonie Elementary School
for the March 28 through June
2, 2005 grading period were:
  Third Grade
  Miss Gruel – All A’s – Gabby

Mason and Nick Wilburn.  A’s &
B’s – Grant Canady, Addison
Clark, Alaina Ellenburg, Lea
Gamble, Bree Greene, Cassidy
Johnson, and Drew Murphy.
  Mr. Thieme – All A’s Demarcus
Langston and Devyn Schenkel.
A’s & B’s – Jared Bradford,
Kelsie Cole, Matthew Kendall,
Josh Leidig, Ashley Mitchell,
Austin Rosen, Meggan
VanScoder, Allissa Weight, and
Bobby Yeager.
  Mrs Winterholter – A’s & B’s –
Tom Bolinger, Dale Buff, Alysse
Bustos, Wyatt Cocklin, Paige
Coolman, Abby Oursler,
Braydon Poulson, Connor
Sabinske, Robert Sliger and
Bethany Smith.
  Fourth Grade
  Mrs Abbettt – All A’s – Taylor
Boxell, Emily Hethote, Bruce
Shafer and Tess Widener.  A’s
& B’s – Taylor Lahr, Michael
McLain, Cath Moriarity, Karson
Rowe, Jonathon Stech and Aus-
tin Stucky.
  Miss Paul – All A’s – Mackinzie
Sharp and Josh White.  A’s &
B’s – Andrew Boxell, Austin
Burns, Jason Ervin, Samantha
Frazier, Brandon Hunt, Libbie
Millard, Dakota Plaster, Britney
Thornsbury, and Joshua
Trowbridge.
  Fifth Grade
  Mrs Aschliman – All A’s –
Kaitlyn Campbell and Maria Zigl
A’s & B’s – Heather Duke, Nola
Cummins, Luke Greene, Shelby
Hiner, Briana Johnson, Katie
Lane, Austin Robinson, Clinton
Rosen, Jessica Stucky, and
Stephen Willard.
  Mrs George – All A’s – Shelby
Bradford, Landon Poulson and
Nicole Smith.  A’s & B’s – Victoria
Bryant, Jennifer Coolman,
Rachel Herr and Spencer

Sabinske.
  Sixth Grade – All A’s – Shelby
Boxell, Joshua David, Grace
Fowler, Colin McIntire, Shaye
Mentzer, Zachary Overby, Jor-
dan Parrot, Kayla Schenkel,
Katelyn Schuck.  A’s & B’s –
Elizabeth Bolinger, Alex
Bradford, Zach Burns, Cody
Buzzard, Rachel Decker, Chad
Deibler, Alicia Glass, Zach
Grable, Dylan Gray, Austin Hott,
Katherine Keen, Kelsey Konz,
Russell Moriarity, Evan Mower,
Ashton Purcell, Joshephine
Rybolt, Rebecca Smalling,
Mitchell Sprowl, Laura Stafford,
Cody Stroud, Benjamin Weight,
Morgan Weidenoeft, Taylor
Wilburn, Phillip Zook.
  Seventh Grade – All A’s –
Kourtney Brubaker, Elizabeth
Irick, Kirsten Konz, Kelsey Mink,
Kayleigh Mower, Kailey Neff,
Emma Sabinske, Lauren
Stephens, Tiffany Street,
Rebekah Trout, Paige Widener,
and Leslie Witkamp.  A’s & B’s
– Jacob Ainsworth, Lauren
Bauerback, Jennifer Beals,
Ashley Bennett, Hayley
Bradford, Alyssia Brown, Kelsey
Carey, Sarah Carter, Richard
Chadwick, Kryston Davis, Jessie
Ehler, Megan Eller, Taylor
Foley, Aaron Forney, Caitlyn
Frecker, Charlotte Frecker,
Whittanie Harber, Paige Huff,
Danielle Jennings, Megan Karst,
Erin Knight, Andrew Landrum,
Ashley Landrum, Megan
Leazier, Elizabeth Rice, Joshua
Rybolt, Kevin Shafer, Kayla
Smith, Victoria Stech, Jaryd
Stoffel, and Jonathon Tate.
  Eighth Grade – All A’s –
Samantha Drayer, Tyler Rice
and Amanda Stout.  A’s & B’s –

CONTINUED PAGE 6
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www.ZZTOPPS.net
Maker of Whimsical,
Seasonal  and Solid
Color Scrub Tops,
Drawstring Pants,

Jackets and
Stethoscope Covers.

Now making Long Sleeve Scrub
shirts and OR hats too.

        Call Nicki at 375-3531         .

800-222-0615
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Maryssa Campbell, Ashley
Chance, Talon Drummond, Jes-
sica Flynn, Shauni Foste, Katie
Frankle, Cassandra Haggerty,
Mellannie Harber, Edith
Harmon, Kaitlynn Hedrick, Colt
Irick, Jeremy Johnson, Lindsey
Karst, Andy Lasley, Taryn
McGuin, Taylor Murrill, Whitney
Neuenschwander, Amanda
Poulson, Morgan Randol, Jus-
tin Rice, Benjamin Riley, Jenni-
fer Schlotter, Adam Sharrard,
Leah Street, Jordan Surber,
Kayla Villanueva, Brooke
Vogleman, Megan Wehr and
Samantha Wright.

BIKE RODEO
Bluffton Regional Medical
Center’s annual Bike Safety
Rodeo has been scheduled for
9 a.m. Saturday, June 18. The
rodeo, held in conjunction with
the Bluffton Police Department,
will take place at Bluffton
Regional’s Downtown Campus
in the south parking lot.
  There will be police officers on
hand to register participants’
bikes. Bluffton Regional Emer-
gency Department staff will be
assisting with skill stations. Par-
ents are encouraged to bring a
helmet for their child, but one
will be provided at no cost for
those who do not own a helmet,
while supplies last.
  For more information, call
Michelle Gentis at (260) 919-
3844.

KIDS’ DAY CAMPS
Kids ages 8-12 can “Take A
Walk on the Wild Side” this sum-
mer at day camps scheduled for
a state reservoir near you.
  Each weeklong camp session
runs from 9 a.m.-2 p.m. daily,
and offers fun activity sessions
about Indiana wildlife (one
theme per day: mammals, rep-
tiles and amphibians, birds, and
insects).
  Camp sessions are as follows:
  J. Edward Roush Lake Reser-
voir, Huntington June 27-30
  Mississinewa Lake Reservoir,
Peru July 18-21
  Salamonie Lake Reservoir,
Andrews August 8-11
  “Join us to find young insects
in the bottom of the pond, and
get the chance to pretend you’re
a bird and find out how their
special beaks and feet work,”
urged Marvin McNew, Upper
Wabash interpretive naturalist.

“We’ll make fun critter crafts,
including something to take
home for the birds in your yard,
and much more.”
  The week’s activities are
guided by three Department of
Natural Resources interpretive
naturalists trained to provide a
safe and fun environment for
learning about the outdoors. A
light snack will be provided; but
children should bring a lunch
with drink each day.
  Cost is $10 per child per
weeklong session. Park en-
trance fees are waived for those
who have registered in advance.
  Space is limited. Please regis-
ter in advance by calling 260-
468-2127. Parents will be asked
to fill out health/participation
forms before children may par-
ticipate.
  For more information about
available programs at the Up-
per Wabash Reservoirs, please
call 260-468-2127, or visit
www.dnr.IN.gov/uwis.

GET TESTED
INDIANAPOLIS —Health offi-
cials estimate that 25 percent of
persons infected with HIV don’t
know it.  The Indiana State De-
partment of Health is promoting
HIV awareness throughout June
and July with the “Get Tested
for HIV” campaign.
  “Get Tested for HIV” is an edu-
cational campaign on HIV that
encourages those at risk for in-
fection to get tested for the vi-
rus, to receive counseling, and
to seek appropriate care or pre-
vention services.
  According to the March 2005
Quarterly HIV/STD report by the
State Department of Health,
there are currently 7,184 people
in Indiana identified as being
infected with HIV.
  “Knowledge is one of our best
weapons against the spread of
HIV,” said Michael Butler, direc-
tor of the State Department of
Health’s HIV/STD Division. 
“That is why it is so important to
get people at risk for infection
with HIV tested and to provide
them counseling and referrals
to necessary services.”
  The Office of Minority Health
at the State Department of
Health has awarded 46 mini-
grants to local organizations and
churches to support their efforts
to provide HIV testing and coun-
seling services to Hoosiers. 
Each grantee received up to
$2,000.  Funding was made
available through the State and
Territorial Minority HIV/AIDS
Demonstration Program.
  “One of the goals of the HIV/
AIDS Demonstration Program
is to help build the capacity of
these organizations to plan lo-
cal events as part of the ‘Get
Tested for HIV’ campaign,” said
Danielle Patterson, director of

the Office of Minority Health.
  A list of scheduled events oc-
curring statewide is available
on the Indiana State Depart-
ment of Health Web site at:
www.statehealth.in.gov/pro-
grams/omh and clicking on the
AIDS Awareness link, or by call-
ing the Office of Minority Health
at (317)233-8499.
  For more information on the
“Get Tested for HIV” campaign,
contact Cindy Clark, Division of
HIV/STD, at (317) 233-7483 or
Danielle Patterson, Office of
Minority Health, at (317) 233-
7596. 

HATTERS MEET
The Van Buren Happy Red Hat-
ters met Thursday for lunch at
Cracker Barrel.  Waneta Linton
gave Grace before the meal. 
Being no May birthdays, the
Princess of  Kazoos, Norma
Briner led the group by all play-
ing When The Saints Go March-
ing In. 
  Princess of C.R.A.P. which is
Communications, Readings And
Pennies, Waneta Linton re-
minded the gals of the Red Hat-
ter Bazaar and Swap Soiree on
June 18th at Lafontaine.  The
Ladies will leave the Christian
Church at 9:00 and take a sand-
wich or buy food there. 
  After the lunch the ladies toured
the James Dean Gallery.  Those
attending were Shirley Shinholt,
Waneta Linton, Irene Pickard,
Elaine Ferguson, Helen
Fincannon, Mary Ellen Hawkins,
Norma Briner, Janet Hunnicut,
Shelby Goff, Wiladean Harte,
Donna Zent and Rosemary 
Hammond who was in charge of
the arrangements.

EUCHRE CLUB
The Jackson Township Euchre
Club met at the home of Flo-
rence Taylor.  Jane Lieurance
won High, Sharron Roush won
Low and Sharon Gebhart had
the most lones.  Others enjoy-
ing the evening were Marjorie
Michaud, Phyllis Dickey,
Carolyn Carroll, Mary Jo Zoda,
Venita Banter, Joan Huffman,
Marge Jones and Jo Banter. 
Next month we will meet at the
home of Joyce Willman.

HUNTINGTON COUNTY ARE

YOU READY TO BOWL?
Fort Wayne, Ind. – Big Brothers
Big Sisters of Northeast Indiana
is gearing up for its annual Bowl
For Kids’ Sake in Huntington
County.  Bowl For Kids’ Sake is
a FUNdraiser with an emphasis
on “FUN.”  We are  currently
serving forty-six children in Hun-
tington County, and our goal to
raise $11,000 will help to create
Little moments and Big magic in
their lives.
  Huntington County Bowl For

Kids’ Sake will take place on
August 5-6 at Rainbow Lanes in
Huntington.  We are looking for
people to form teams of 4 to 5
enthusiastic individuals who like
to bowl.  Anyone can partici-
pate!  There are several differ-
ent bowling shift times including
the following: Friday, August 5th
at 6:30 PM and 9:00PM; Satur-
day, August 6th at 12:30PM and
3:00PM.
  If you are interested in being a
little part of the BIG MAGIC of
Big Brothers Big Sisters, you
can register by calling 888-456-
1600, emailing
bowl@bbbsnei.org, or by visit-
ing our campaign website at
www.bowlforkidssakehuntington.kintera.org.
Once your team is registered,
you will receive pledge sheets
and other important information
in the mail.  On the day of the
event, bring your pledge sheets
and whatever money you have
collected to Rainbow Lanes,
check in, and have fun!
  BBBS of NEI is a nonprofit
organization that serves Adams,
Allen, DeKalb, Huntington,
Kosciusko, Noble, Wells and
Whitley Counties. The agency
matches caring adult mentors
with children in a professionally
supported, one-to-one relation-
ship. BBBS of NEI needs volun-
teers to become mentors to chil-
dren who need a little bit of extra
attention from an adult. Inter-
ested volunteers may contact
the agency at 888-456-1600 or
via email at info@bbbsnei.org.

WELCOMES THE ART OF

GARFIELD
Wabash, IN — An exhibition of
artworks featuring the world’s
most famous cat is on display in
the Clark Gallery at the
Honeywell Center.  The Art of
Garfield exhibit, featuring 86
original paintings, will be pre-
sented June 3 through July 5.
An opening reception will be
held at the gallery on Friday,
June 3 from 4:30 p.m. to 6:30
p.m. and is open to the public.
  The Clark Gallery is open from
8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., seven
days a week.  Original acrylic on
canvas paintings and other
Garfield merchandise are avail-
able for purchase through the
Honeywell Center Box Office
from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.,
Mon. through Fri., and Sat. from
10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  A por-
tion of the proceeds benefits the
Honeywell Center.
  Born near Fairmount, Indiana,
Jim Davis, the mastermind be-
hind Garfield, still works and
lives in East Central Indiana.
Davis took an interest in
cartooning at an early age and
went on to study art at Ball State
University.  After college, Davis
worked for T.K. Ryan, the car-

toonist who created Tum-
bleweeds. After several failed
attempts at getting his own strip,
Gnorm Gnat, a strip about a
bug, syndicated, Davis took a
long hard look at the comics
pages to see what was working.
There were several strips about
dogs, but none about cats.  Com-
bining his wit with his art skills
and his knowledge of cats from
his childhood on a farm, Davis
created Garfield, a cynical, lazy,
lasagna-loving fat cat.
  The comic strip debuted in
1978 in just 41 U.S. newspapers
but quickly grew into the fastest
growing and most widely syndi-
cated comic strip in the world,
and now appears in 2600 news-
papers worldwide.  Aside from
the comic strip, Garfield’s popu-
larity spawned an entire cottage
industry of Garfield merchan-
dise, books, and TV shows. A
company Davis founded to sup-
port the fat cat’s business con-
cerns, Paws, Inc., is located near
Albany, Indiana.  In 2004, Twen-
tieth Century Fox brought the
furry feline to the silver screen
in his first full-length feature film,
Garfield-The Movie.
  The Honeywell center is North
Central Indiana’s premier en-
tertainment facility, with more
than 3,000 events and 20,000
visitors annually.  Concerts,
conferences, charity galas, art
exhibits, and educational out-
reach programs are among the
diverse events held at the
Honeywell Center.  All programs
are provided with support from
Arts United of Great Fort Wayne,
the Indiana Arts Commission, a
state agency, and the National
Endowment for the Arts, a fed-
eral agency. For a complete
show listing, visit the Honeywell
Center website at
www.honeywellcenter.org.
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Subscription Form to
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Send in your ad today!

  Please PRINT your ad and Phone Number carefully.
   Name: ______________________________________________
   Your ad: ____________________________________________
   _________________________________________________________
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   Phone Number:  ______________________________________
   Run my ad ______ times    Enclosed is $ _______________

Payment must accompany order.

RATES
20 words $3.50.  Each word over 20 words is $.10 per word.  Each
additional insertion is the same price as the first time.
Send in your ad -- include name, address, and phone number (for our
records) and number of times you wish ad to run.  We reserve the right to
edit all ads.  Send to: WARREN WEEKLY , P O Box 695, Warren, IN  46792,
OR drop off at PJ's Flower and Gift, Downtown Warren by 10 a.m. on
Tuesday for the Friday edition.

EXAMPLE
For Sale -- 1986 Ford Fairlane, 4 door, power steering and brakes,
  1      2        3       4        5        6      7          8          9          10     11
10321 N. Victory, Warren.  Phone 260-000-0000.
 12    13        14       15          16         17       18

Monday
Savory Turkey Breast

& Ham
Tuesday

Meatball Marinara
Wednesday

Savory Turkey Breast
Thursday

Italian B.M.T.
Friday

Classic Tuna
Saturday

Roast Beef
Sunday

Oven Roasted
Chicken Breast

Valid Only At:

Subway/Warren
Deli

I69 & SR 5

           (260)356-3260

• MIKE CRAGO • DOUG WILEY •

WE SPECIALIZE IN AIR DUCT CLEANING

BARGAIN BASEMENT
is full of clothes, household and
misc.  Open 9 am to 4 pm every
Fri and Sat.  Check us out and

help your community while
helping yourself.

Open Fri. and Sat. 9 to 4          tfn
24-HOUR TOWING

Damage-free with wheel lift.
D & S Lubritory.

Garage 765-934-2502
        Home  765-934-4285      tfn*

WARE-BRANDON
MONUMENTS

Serving the Warren  Area  with
markers and monuments since

1888.  Owner,  Pete Sorg
375-2705.  Associate Mark

           Vickrey, 375-3804.       tfn*
DeWEESE  SOFT WATER  AND

APPLIANCE
A Technetic dealer,  375-3828

                                                       tfn*
D & J WOOD-WORKS

Furniture Repair, Restoration,
Stripping, Staining, Chair Caning,
Refurbishing, Gluing. Dan/Joyce

Frantz  260/694-6139 Liberty
Center.                                   tfn*

FOR SALE
Aluminum Construction Truck

Topper for 8' bed, with heavy duty
ladder racks and contractor

doors.  $350 o.b.o.
             Call 375-3531                .

WILL WASH, CLEAN UP AND
wax cars, vans and pickups by
appointment.  Call Curly Boxell

   at 260-375-2762               6/24*
ASTHMA/ALLERGIES?

Desire relief? Compact high-tech
home air purification system to
the rescue.  Free trial.  No cost/

  obligation.  375-7873          7/1~
FOR RENT

2 bedroom trailer, $400 month,
includes Electric, Renter pays

heat, deposit, reference, located
on 218. 375-3595                     tfn

MOTHER OF 2
would love to care for your child

in my S. Wells home.  Just taking
a few children.  Please

  call 375-4759                     6/10*
100 FREE LONG DISTANCE

MINUTES!!  We even provide you
with an 800 number at no charge
call 888-416-6733 mention agent
          code 69770                 8/5~

FOR RENT
2 bedroom apartment, very nice,
clean, non smokers preferred, no

pets, in Warren.  Deposit &
references needed. Available

July 1    375-3559                6/24*
FREE TO GOOD HOME

2 long hair house cats - sisters,
9 years old, vrey loving, cat

supplies included.  375-2142
                                           6/17~

Karen S. Campbell
Individual  Major  Medical, Small  Group  Medical, Life,
Disability, Long Term Care, & Medicare  Supplements

260-375-2424
121 N Wayne Street • Warren

Call for a free quote today

CAMPBELL & DYE INSURANCE, INC.

Joel
Buzzard

Realtor
260/224-0297

FOR SALE
Jazzy Power Wheel Chair, Model
#1133, purchased in November of
2004.  Used only 4 moths, comes

complete with battery and arm
and leg rests.  Paid $5980, asking

$5000 or best offer.
  Call 260/375-2436.            6/17*

RECONDITIONED MOWERS
For Sale - Reg. push $50, Deluxe

Push $60-75, Lawn Boy's $85-
$165, Gas String Trimmers $55 &
up, Craftsman 30" Riding Mower,
rebuilt $350, Roto-tiller's, some
like new, Parts & some engines
too. We Repair What We Sell &

What You May Have, specializing
in push mower tune-ups and 2-

cycle engines (gas/oil mix).
Daryl's Lawn Mower Repair &

Welding, 826 Nancy St,
      260/375-4151.               6/24*

PORCH SALE
June 18th, 9am - 8pm, Freezer,

TV, clothes, etc.  205 N Nancy St.
                                           6/17~

GARAGE SALE
June 17-18, Fri 8-6, Sat 8-12
knick knacks, owl collection,

household,  furniture. 1 mile east
of St Rd 3 on 218 and 1 1/4 miles
  north, at 10625S 500E      6/17~

BABYSITTING
Summer and Fall openings

available.  Lots of fun summer
activities.  Hours 5am to 5pm.

Non-smoking family environment.
   12 years exp. 375-2492      7/1*

BLACKFORD COUNTY
823 N Monroe, Hartford City (HUD) $30,400
WELLS  COUNTY
725 S William St, Bluffton (HUD) .... $51,750
2728 S 300W, Lbrty Ctr (HUD) ........ $73,800
7360 W SR218-90, Warren (NEW).. $80,000
10120 W 1000 S 90 Warren 1.5 Ac..$89,900
8325 W 1000S 90, Warren 7.5Ac.. $129,500
VAN BUREN
400 E. Vine St.(Lot)......................$15,900
404 E. Vine St. (House w/1 lot)......$76,000
404 E. Vine St. (House w/2lots).....$86,000
4551 N 1100 E (2.9A) ................ $135,000
WARREN
Langton Estates starting @          $16,900
409 N Nancy St .......................... $42,500
125 S Nancy St (Commercial)......... $49,900
701 N Nancy St (NEW) .................. $53,900
7501 S 100 E (New) ................... $89,900
454 W 600 S.................... ................ $99,000
10929 S Marion Rd (New Price) ... $119,900
211 VanMalson Dr (Langton) ........ $129,900
211 W 2nd St .(New Price) ............ $134,900
3050 E 600 S (1.2 acres)................$144,900
2918E 1000S (NEW) .............Call for Details
RESERVOIR/ANDREWS/MARKLE
312 S Hendricks St , Andrews ......... PEND
5923S 600W, Mt Etna (Comm.).......$84,900
380 Clay St, Markle (NEW) ........... $107,500
4511S   500W .................................$159,900
HUNTINGTON
1837 Kocher St (HUD) ................ $24,300
1404 E State (HUD) ................... $34,000
778 Elm St (HUD) ...................... $52,000
1232 Henry St (HUD) ................. $59,500
602 W., Park Dr. (Comm).............$50,000
617 Wright St ............................. $68,900
7234 W. Maple Grove Road.......$194,900

Check out my website for full color
brochures at www.EavSold.us

(HUD) properties are not exclusively listed
with Larry F Wells & Associates

NOTICE: Homes magazines are now
available in front of the new office for
GDW Construction & Design (233 N

Wayne St) not next to the Post Office.

                 Eva P.
                 Witkamp

Toll Free 1-888-701-0156
www.EvaSold.us

1234567890123456789
1234567890123456789
1234567890123456789
1234567890123456789
1234567890123456789
1234567890123456789
1234567890123456789
1234567890123456789
1234567890123456789
1234567890123456789
1234567890123456789
1234567890123456789
1234567890123456789
1234567890123456789
1234567890123456789
1234567890123456789

Bread of Life
Food Pantry Hours

Wednesday 4-5:30 p.m.
Saturday 10 to 11:30

at Knight Civic Center
OR

Call for an appointment
375-2381

Please
Read
and

Recycle
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AREA NEWS CONTINUED

NORTHVIEW APARTMENTS
602 N 1st St in Van Buren

Quiet & Peaceful Living
For Seniors, Handicapped or Disabled Individuals

FIRST MONTH’S RENT FREE
Please Call Today 765-934-3200
Jane Roush - Property Manager

Equal Housing Opportunity

128 N Wayne St • Warren
375-3401

Thanks for Shopping in Warren

260-375-4606
M-F 9-5, Sat. 9-12

1 mile East of
Warren on 1000S      .

(3rd St. Ext.)

Greenhouse & Floral Barn

   Now and
        Forever...

Complete wedding
services, from design

consultation to
custom arrangements,

both fresh and silk.

FARMER’S MARKET
Vickie Eckman and daughters, Leslie and Kate, visit with Nancy
Smyth in the information area at the Farmers Market in downtown
Warren.  Open every Saturday from 8 am to 2 pm.

POETRY/BRUNCH
It’s a morning of Poetry & Brunch
for young adults at the Wells
County Public Library on Satur-
day, June 25 from 10 a.m.
to noon. Nathan Pose, winner of
the 2004 Butler University Best
Senior  Project in Poetry, will
read his unique poetry and lead
a discussion on  what creative
writing means and how to over-
come hurdles for beginners. This
workshop is for young adults
ages 15 to 25. A continental
brunch will be  served. Free, but
you must register by June 22.
For more information or to
sign up, call the library at 260-
824-1612.

CHANGES IN MEDICARE
From coverage for prescription
drugs to cancer screening, Medi-
care has such a wide array of
benefits that we can all use a
little help keeping up with new
services and changes to the pro-
gram. Changes in Medicare, a
free new package of publica-
tions from the Centers for Medi-
care & Medicaid Services and
the Federal Citizen Information
Center, gives you a better un-
derstanding of new Medicare
services such as prescription
drug plans and preventive
benefits.
  Beginning this year, Medicare
covers three new preventive
benefits: a “Welcome to Medi-
care” physical exam for people
new to Medicare, a cardiovas-
cular screening, and a diabetes
screening that can help you find
out your cholesterol and blood
sugar levels and then make a
plan to keep them in check.
Learn more about when to
schedule these exams and what
other information you need to
bring to the appointments with
the free Changes in Medicare
package.
  What other changes in Medi-
care will affect you? In
2006, prescription drug plans

will replace Medicare-approved
drug discount cards which will
be phased out by May 15 of that
year. The new plans will provide
varying levels of coverage for
your prescription drugs. If
you join, you’ll pay a monthly
premium and a share of the
cost of your prescriptions.
  To learn more about the new
preventive benefits and
prescription drug plans, order
the Changes in Medicare
package. There are three easy
ways to get your
publications:
  * Visit http://
w w w . p u e b l o . g s a . g o v / r c /
n24medicare.htm to place
your order online or print out
these and hundreds of other
federal publications for free.
  * Send your name and address
to Changes in Medicare,
Pueblo, Colorado 81009.
  * Call toll-free 1 (888) 8
PUEBLO. That’s 1 (888)
878-3256, weekdays 8 a.m. to 8
p.m. Eastern Time and ask
for the Changes in Medicare
package.
  Get even more information and
take advantage of federal
online resources at http://
www.FirstGov.gov, your official
front door to federal and state
government websites.

GLOVE BOX TIPS
Summer’s coming and before you
make plans for a great
road trip, you need to make sure
that your car is ready for
the warmer weather. What do you
need to do to prevent your
car from overheating? How do you
find a good repair shop if you do
encounter problems? Get these an-
swers and more from “Glove Box
Tips,” a helpful set of publications
from the National Institute for Auto-
motive Service Excellence
(ASE). This set costs $1.00. Visit
http://www.pueblo.gsa.gov
to order Glove Box Tips online and
to print out these and hundreds of
other FCIC publications for free.
You can also send your name,
address, and a check or money
order for $1.00 to the Federal Citi-
zen Information Center, Dept.
303M, Pueblo, CO 81009. Or you
can order by calling toll-free 1 (888)
8 PUEBLO, that’s 1 (888) 878-
3256, and ask for Item 303M. Have
your credit card handy.

GETTING YOUR GED
It’s never too late to earn the equiva-

lent of a high school diploma. Tak-
ing the necessary steps to earn
your GED can lead you to a better
job and help you qualify to apply for
college. But what are the GED tests
like? And what resources are avail-
able to assist you in preparing to
take them? Find out with the free
“GED Information Bulletin,” pro-
duced by the American Council on
Education and the Federal Citizen
Information Center. This publica-
tion gives you all of the information
you need to finish your
high school studies. Visit http://
www.pueblo.gsa.gov to order the
GED Information Bulletin online
and to print out this and hundreds of
other FCIC publications for free.
You can also send your name and
address to the Federal Citizen
Information Center, Dept. 512M,
Pueblo, CO 81009. Or you
can order by calling toll-free 1 (888)
8 PUEBLO, that’s 1(888) 878-3256,
and ask for Item 512M.

FREE INFORMATION
Uncle Sam has a new summer
reading list hot off the
presses and ready for you. Find
great reads on cars, money, travel,
federal benefits, and more. Point-
ing the way to more than 200 free
and low-cost government publica-
tions, the newest edition of the Con-
sumer Information Catalog is es-
sential summer reading.
  Here are just a few of the titles
you’ll find helpful this summer in the
free Catalog:
  * “How to Find Medical Informa-
tion” (Item 528M, free). Each
season brings new ailments, and
summer is no exception.
Get the lowdown on everything
from sunburn to poison ivy.
  * “Am I Covered?” (Item 336M,
$1.00). What happens when
lightening strikes your house? Find
out if you’re covered for this and
other mishaps under your
homeowner’s insurance plan.
  * “Online Security and Safety Tips”
(Item 642M, free). Sunblock and
bug spray will protect you outdoors,
but what about when you’re online
and inside? This publication
gives valuable hints on safeguard-
ing your computer as well
as your identity.
  Let the Catalog help you shape up
your summer reading list. There
are three easy ways to get your free
copy of the Catalog:
  * Visit http://www.pueblo.gsa.gov
to order a Catalog, or to read or print
these and hundreds of other gov-

ernment publications for free.
  * Send your name and address to
Consumer Information Catalog,
Pueblo, Colorado 81009.
  * Call toll-free 1 (888) 8 PUEBLO.
That’s 1(888) 878-3256, weekdays
8 a.m. to 8 p.m. Eastern Time.
  Get even more information and
take advantage of federal resources
online at http://www.FirstGov.gov -
your front door to federal and state
government websites.

SCHOOL SAFETY:  WHAT

PARENTS CAN DO TO HELP
(NUI) - While your child’s school
may have been spared from any
headline-catching, violent incidents,
chances are that less dramatic acts
of hostility, such as bullying and
harassment, occur there every day.
  Most schools have programs to
prevent violence and help keep
students safe. But safety precau-
tions shouldn’t stop there. As a
parent, you also can take specific
actions to improve school safety.
  To raise awareness of school
safety and security issues, the Na-
tional Crime Prevention Council,
best known for its 25-year-old be-
loved icon, McGruff the Crime Dog,
developed the Be Safe and Sound
initiative in collaboration with Na-
tional PTA. This effort, funded by
the Allstate Foundation, Assa Abloy
Group and the Security Industry
Association, provides advice that
parents, community members and
educators can use to help make
school a pleasant environment for
all children.
  The National Crime Prevention
Council provides the following tips
for parents.

  * Listen and talk to your child
regularly. Communicating with your
child on a number of topics related
to school, friends and his or her
interests can give you valuable in-
sight. Talk to your child about vio-
lence and how to solve problems.
  * Set an example. Show your child
that you can settle conflicts peace-
fully and nonviolently. Also, show
your support for school policies and
rules. If your child feels a rule is
wrong, explain how the rule can
increase school safety.
  * Work with others. Join a parent,
school or neighborhood associa-
tion to discuss problems with vio-
lence in the community. Work to-
gether to find solutions and ways
you can provide support to the
schools in your community.
  The National Crime Prevention
Council provides tools for parents
as part of its Be Safe and Sound
initiative. The “Caregivers’ Guide
to Safety and Security,” for ex-
ample, outlines what parents can
do to improve school safety and
security. It contains an overview of
school safety and security guide-
lines, an assessment checklist and
advice and tips on advocating for
change at their children’s schools.
Another resource, the “School
Safety and Security Toolkit: A Guide
for Parents, Schools, and Commu-
nities,” assists parents and com-
munity members in working with
school administrators and
policymakers to help make schools
as safe as possible.
  To learn more about the Be Safe
and Sound initiative, visit
www.ncpc.org/besafe.


